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Chapter 43 next meeting will be on Saturday, Nov, 10 at 7PM.                                                                    

We will meet at the Mt. Evans Room at Metro Airport. 

Program will be Dagmar Kress, aerobatics competitor and instructor.  
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Mile High EAA Chapter 43 Minutes Oct. 13, 2012 

Dave Biesemeier, President, opened the meeting. 

Blake from the Metro Airport briefed the chapter on all the projects going on at the Airport. 

Anecdote: Scott Serani provided the humor. He provided great one – liners from Hollywood Squares regulars, Peter Marshall, Charley 

Weaver, Vincent Price and Paul Lynde.  

September meeting minutes approved as published. 

Finance Report: Myles reported the chapter still has some money. 

Progress Reports: Mary Mitchell gave a progress on the recovery of Brent Haugen. 

There was another report that I didn’t get, sorry. 

Trip Reports: 3 members went to a flyin in Kansas and ran into bad weather. John Evans went to a T-18 flyin in California. Don Smith 

went to an awards ceremony. 

Progress Reports: Mary Mitchell gave a progress on the recovery of Brent Haugen. 

There was another report that I didn’t get, sorry. 

Safety Report: Stephanie Wells attended a fly-in at Canon City. There was plenty of air traffic with only a Unicom. She suggested   

having an Air Boss on the Unicom. She also checked with the chapter if there was any interest in joining the 99’s in having an Air 

Derby for next year. 

Extra: Scott Serani invited Professor Jean Koster from C.U. Aerospace Engineering Sciences to address the chapter. He and 2      

students ( Adiu Oubou and Aijah Smith) presented a PowerPoint program on a FAA competition for hybrid/electric aircraft. 

Scholarship Report: Janet Duggan (one of the Chapter’s recipients) gave a report. 

The Chapter is looking for a scholarship fund raiser chairperson.  

Young Eagle Report: Terri Bazacos reported that on Saturday, Sept 15, 37 kids were flown. Ground Crew: Tyler Garrod, Mike Powell, 

John Reuterskiold, Ron Miller, Ken Scott, Daphne Deavenport, Jim Elliot. Greg Hall and Cliff Hasenbaig. Pilots: Paul Hahn, Scot     

Serani, Terri Bazacos, Al Godman, Herrill Davenport, Myles Lee, Bill Kendall and Stan Specht. 

238 kids flown so far in 2012 with 25 signed up so far for October.  

Terri also read a “Thank You” letter from Anja Riedel about Air Camp. 

Young Aviators: Scott Serani reported that the sanding was done on the project. Mounting on the frame to be done at next meeting. 

Then the wiring and engine will begin. They meet once a month for 3 hours. 

Old Business & New Business: Note: Chapter dues are due before the end of the year. Deadline is Dec. 31. Still $20. Bill 
Mitchell had some Chapter jackets to display. Price will be $80 for the Chapter Logos with $1.50 per initial for a name. 

Order blanks were available. 

Lynn Miller has set up our annual banquet. Same place as last year (CU Golf Course Clubhouse). Date is Jan 12, 2013 

and price will be $26 per person.  

New Business: 2013 Election Nominations. Pres. Dave Biesemeier     Vice – Pres. Stan Specht, Lynn Miller and John 
Reuterskiold.   Treasurer Myles Lee.   Secretary  open ( later filled by John Evans)   Board Members,  Ken Scott, Don 
Smith, Brian Cabebe, Terri Bazacos and Bob Markert.  Newsletter Editor  open  (later filled by John Evans)  Tech       
Counselors and Flight Advisors and Scholarship Fund Raiser Chairperson. All open for volunteers.                               

Meeting adjourned. 
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Good Folks, Brent Haugen is at home with assistance and doing better that any of us ex-

pected.  The doctors have done surgery on his left thigh to remove a large, nasty looking, 

dark burn type injury.  He’s had a visit with the prosthesis doctor in reference to his ampu-

tated lower right leg.  He must still wear the neck and back brace for an extended period of 

time.  He’s going to get to go to a nephew’s birthday party in a few days.  He says his goal 

is to be walking in 6 weeks, and knowing him as Mary & I do, I’d bet he’ll do it. 

Brent Update 

Quality wind and rain repellent jackets with fleece lining. Adult sizes XS - 6XL   Tall sizes LT—4XLT. At lease 13 

color combinations in adult and 3 in tall. Price $80 includes Chapter 43 logo front and back. Name letters $1.50 

each. Contact Bill Mitchell for ordering. billyav8r@yahoo.com                                                                                    

Models on loan from “America’s Next Top Models” 

Don Dolce provided his business card 

so he may be contacted by               

individuals or small groups within our 

organization to talk in more detail 

about ForeFlight. 



 

6 

GOOD NEWS  EAA 43 501 (c) (3) 

From Myles Lee: I am pleased to announce that we received notice from the IRS that our 501 (c) (3) status has been 

reinstated and they have not requested any more information… 

A few things to notice: 

We were reinstated retroactive back to May 15. 2010. 

We were classified as a Public Charity. 

We were reinstated under the IRS Notice 2011-43 which allowed us to reapply for just $100 instead of the full 

amount around $400.  

To keep our tax free status, we need to file form 990 yearly which is a simple process. Thanks, Myles. 

YOUNG EAGLES 

Terri Bazacos reported the latest Young Eagle 

event. On Oct. 20th at Erie Airport a total of 29 

kids were flown.  

Ground Crew 

Scott Serani, Ken Scott 

Phyllis Scott, Ron Miller 

Jim Elliott, John Elliott 

Don Smith, Mike Duggan 

 

 

 

Pilot Crew 

Myles Lee, Damon Becker 

Jean-Pierre Verdier, Al Godman 

Rocky Mapes, Herrill Davenport 

Paul Hahn, Terri Bazacos 
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Below is that follow-up email I received this morning from Dr. Koster that we can pass along to mem-
bership. I talked with him during our break Saturday and expressed that some members who heard 
their presentation might feel a little intimidated about offering expertise. His comment was to not let 
that happen. On the contrary it is the CU participants that are intimidated because they realize how 
much they do not know about typical airport operations. What they want is nothing more than the abil-
ity to pick the brains of pilots to understand more about typical airport operations. 

They would love to invite members interested in sharing some of that basic knowledge to attend one 
of those Thursday brainstorming sessions. About anything any member would need to know about the 
program and/or where an when they meet is all attached to this email. Dr. Koster even mentioned that 
if a few of us wouldn’t mind taking a couple of their students up for a flight or two around local airports 
just so they could see operations practices in use would be very helpful. I think that is a terrific idea 
and am personally up for helping out there. 

Perhaps Bill Kendall will see this posting and see how it might fit into the new Eagles Program? 

E-Mail sent to Scott Serani from Dr. Koster 

Thank you for giving us an opportunity to present our ideas for responding to the FAA competition on hybrid/electric aircraft. 

Those of your members who would like to help us brainstorm and work on our entry are very welcome to join us at our weekly meet-

ings on Thursdays 2-3 pm. Your experience as pilots is very valuable to us and your input and contribution will certainly increase the 

quality of our submission. We meet in the Lockheed Martin Room, ECAE-1B16 in the basement of the Aerospace wing in the Engi-

neering center (http://www.colorado.edu/engineering/node/84). The Aerospace Complex is in the North Tower next to Colorado 

Avenue (see attachment). 

I attach the file we presented on Saturday. Thanks for the warm welcome of Adil, Alijah and myself. 

For the fun of it I also share a youtube of our Hyperion vehicle.  

We appreciate any help we can get to win this competition! 

Please share these files with all that are interested in helping us in some way. 

Best Regards 

Jean 

Jean N. Koster 

Professor 

Dept. Aerospace Engineering Sciences 

University of Colorado 

Boulder, CO 80309-0429 

(303)492-6945 

http://www.colorado.edu/aerospace 

http://aeroprojects.colorado.edu 

http://aeroprojects.colorado.edu/jnk-projects 

http://www.linkedin.com/groups?gid=159152 
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Submitted by Stan Specht 
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Chapter 43 next meeting will be on Saturday, Nov, 10 at 7PM.                                                                    

We will meet at the Mt. Evans Room at Metro Airport. 

Program will be Dagmar Kress, aerobatics competitor and instructor.  


